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Our Lady of the Valley Church 

973-694-4585 

 

 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday through Friday 

9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.  
1:00 pm. - 5:00 p.m.  

 

Sacrament of  Reconciliation 
Saturdays 4:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

 

Sacraments of  Baptism, Marriage & 
Personal Appointments 

Please call the Parish Office 

 

Schedule of  Masses 
 

Weekdays 
 Monday - Saturday 7:30 a.m. 

 

Weekends 
Saturday: 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m. 
  and 12:00 Noon 

“The Church is Holy, not just because all are welcome. 
The Church is Holy, because all belong.” 

Timothy M. Matovina  
University of Notre Dame 

(paraphrased by Pope Francis at General Audience) 

Remember Our Lady of  the Valley Church in Your Will 
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Rev. Peter VB. Wells, Pastor 
Ext. 7246 - VonBreton@aol.com 

 

Rev. Duberney Villamizar, Parochial Vicar 
Ext. 7204 - pvicar@olvwayne.org 

  
Deacon Vincent Cocilovo 
vcocilovo@olvwayne.org 

  

Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ,  Pastoral Associate 
Adult Formation/Ministry of Consolation 
Ext. 7245 -  SrDorothy@olvwayne.org 

  
Judi Cocilovo, Director of Faith Formation / Youth 

Ext. 7208 - jcocilovo@olvwayne.org 
  

Office of  Faith Formation / Youth 
Ext. 7248 - ourladyofthevalley_faithformation@olvwayne.org 

  

Alyson Suchar, Parish Secretary 
Ext. 7200 - secretary@olvwayne.org 

  
 Barbara Mennella, Office Assistant 
Ext. 7203 - reception@olvwayne.org 

  
John Peragallo III, Director of Music Ministry 

John@peragallo.com 
  

Irene Luberto, Parish Financial Administrator 
Ext. 7243 - finance@olvwayne.org 

 

TRUSTEES OF THE PARISH 
Marie Armenio 

mrarmenio@olvwayne.org 
  

Mark Peischl 
mark.peischl@gmail.com 

  

Pastoral Advisory Board 
pastoralcouncil@olvwayne.org 

OUR PARISH IS SERVED BY 

Monday, October 28 7:30am For the People 

Tuesday, October 29 7:30am Lori Carlucci 
(Special Intention) 
Joseph Luongo 
(Special Intention) 

Miraculous Medal Novena to follow Mass on Tuesday 

Wednesday, October 30 7:30am For the People 

Thursday, October 31 7:30am For the People 

Friday, November 1 7:30am Nellie Fanelli 

 12:00pm Mildred Opar 

 7:00pm For the People 

Saturday, November 2 7:30am All our Deceased Relatives 
  and Friends 

 5:00pm Gaetano Thomas Balistrieri 
Raymond Filipowski 
Stephen Hazuda 

Sunday, November 3 8:00am Louis Acocella 
Guy Andreotta 
Alfred Toscani 

  10:00am Terri Colligan 
Anthony Giannini 
Sharon Hoffman 
Betty & Raymond 
 Van Kerschaver 

  12:00pm Bettina & Peter Perrupato 
Joseph Ruffolo 
Anthony Sabeh 

   

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Weekend of November 2 - 3: 
 

Our Lady of the Valley 
5:00pm Father Duberney 
8:00am Father Wells 
10:00am Father Duberney 
12:00 Noon Father Duberney 
 

Holy Cross 
5:00pm Father Wells 
10:00am Father Wells 

PRESIDER SCHEDULE 

ALL SAINTS DAY 

Weekend of October 19-20 
 

  

 2019 2018 
Donations: $7,661.05 $8,879.50 
Candles/Poor $276.95 $261.24 
WeShare: $2,679.00 $2,564.78 
Total: $10,617.00 $11,705.52 
Attendance: 895 943 
 

As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one 

another as good stewards of Godôs varied grace.  

(1 Peter 4:8-10) 

ACT OF STEWARDSHIP 

THE THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - OCTOBER 27, 2019 

The next social event will be held on Wednesday,  
October 30, from 7:00pm - 8:30pm in the Parish Youth 
Room.  Come enjoy an early Halloween Party with candy, 
games, apple cider, donuts, and more!!! 

YOUTH NEWS 

Friday, November 1, is the Solemnity of All Saints, 
a Holy Day of Obligation for Roman Catholics.  The 
Eucharist will be celebrated at Our Lady of the 
Valley on Friday at 7:30 a.m., 12:00 Noon and 
7:00 p.m. 
 

On this day, the Church honors all the saints, those 
who have finished the race and now rejoice in Godôs 
presence.  We honor the towering figures like Saints 
Peter, Paul, Augustine of Hippo, Francis of Assisi, 
and Therese of the Child Jesus, and we honor the 
humble saints as well, those whose names are known 
to few or to none:  the grandparents and ancestors, 
the friends and teachers who lived their faith to the 
full and inspired faith in others.  This is a day to  
celebrate them all. 
 

An observance in honor of all the saints has been 
celebrated on November 1 since at least the seventh 
century, and it originated even earlier, with a feast in 
honor of all the martyrs in the year 359.  
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SOCIAL MINISTRY 

Do you have a family member or friend who is gay 
or lesbian? Would you like to have a better  
understanding on the churchôs teachings on this? 
Would you like resources to learn more about this 
topic? If youôve answered ñyesò to any of these 
questions, or have additional questions about the 
LGBT community and the Catholic Church, you are 
invited to call Deacon Vince at 862-264-2134, or 
feel free to speak with him directly after Mass. All 
calls/inquiries will be strictly confidential. 

WEEKLY REMEMBRANCE PARISHõS SACRAMENTAL & PRAYER LIFE 

 “Is anyone among you suffering?  They should pray…Is anyone among you sick?  
They should summon the presbyters of the church,  

and they should pray over them and anoint them with oil  
in the name of the Lord.”  

(James 5:13,14) 
 

Pray for the Sick: 
 

Roberta Aiello, Jeanette Beneat, Gregory 
Bertoline, Theresa Bishop, Joseph Brucato Jr., 

Chris Camp, Louis Caprio, Maggie Corley, 
Kathy Corrao, Robert Darpino, Frank Delmo, 
Flo Felano, Brandon Godbolt, Florence Gut, 

Marie Kelly, Barry Koerber, Edward LaBarre, 
Patricia Leonard, Pippin Llanes, Ronald 

Maggio, Bob Martens, Jeff  Miller, Gloria 
Minnocci, Marie Moore, Jenny Moskal, Donna 
Ottomanelli, Opal Panzella, Wendy Perez, Carl 
Potter, Michael Perruzzi, Roger Rigolli, Norma 

Rivera, Anne Romeo, Antonino Ruggiero, 
Annetta Sadowski, Cathy Sadowski, Jenna Sisto, 
Debbie Sleeman, Paul Tafuri, Pat VanSteyn, Al 

& Filomena Von Melon, Lorryn Wahler, 
Michael Waldinger, Shirley Williams, George 

Wilson 

This week the Sanctuary Lamp which burns as a reminder 
of the Lordôs presence in the Blessed Sacrament and the 
bread and wine offered at the Altar, which become the 
Body and Blood of Christ, are given in memory of: 
 

Josie Cahill  
 

From Elaine Mingo & Family 

Diane Mollo Memorial 
Thanksgiving Food Box/Basket Drive 

 

Diane and her husband Frank were very active  
parishioners in the Social Ministry with Deacon  
Vincent.  When Diane died, this yearly memorial 
food drive was named in her loving memory by  
Deacon Vincent. 
 

If you would like to continue Diane and Frankôs  
tradition of feeding the hungry and helping those in 
most need, please complete the form below and  
return it to the Parish Center no later than  
November 18. A sheet with suggestions of what 
could be included in a Thanksgiving Food Box/
Basket is available at the church doors. 
 

Food boxes/baskets should be delivered to Father 
Rugel Hall on Monday, November 25, between 5:00 
p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

THANKSGIVING FOOD BASKETS 

Name:   

Address:   

Phone:   

eMail:   

    

Thank you for your every week food donation, one 
of the organizations that we support with those  
donations is the "Wayne Interfaith Network" .  
 

The Wayne Interfaith Network (WIN) is a  
coalition of volunteers from houses of worship and 
service organizations. It provides community  
services while promoting interfaith friendship,  
respect and understanding within the greater 
Wayne, NJ area.  
 

The primary purpose of the WIN Food Pantry is to 
distribute non-perishable nutritious food to eligible 
area residents in need. They also provide various 
cleaning supplies and personal care products, as 
available. You can also donate your time and  
talents to this worthwhile group. 

 
 
Once again... 
Thank You! 

FOOD DONATIONS 
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Altar Serving is a wonderful way to participate more 
fully in the Mass and learn why we do the things we 
do during the Mass.  It is a great way to see old 
friends and also make new ones.  Altar Serving also 
provides great opportunities for leadership.  Our 
older and more experienced Altar Servers teach the 
younger servers and become mentors. 
 

If you are in Grade 4 or above and are interested in 
becoming an Altar Server, please contact the parish 
office at secretary@olvwayne.org. 
 
*Confirmation students, time would count toward 
service hours. 

ALTAR SERVERS 

Grades 1-8: 
TODAY - October 27 

Sunday, November 3, 17, 24 
8:30 a.m. - 9:45 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. - 11:45 a.m. 

  

Monday, October 28, November 4, 18, 25 
7:00 p.m. - 8:15 p.m. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Confirmation I:  
Sunday, November 10 
9:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 

  

Confirmation II:  
Sunday, November 10 
1:15 p.m. - 3:30* p.m. 

 

*Please note extended time period of the session.  
This is due to a movie that will be shown in class. 

 

Please have students arrive on time! 

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 

Parish Registration is necessary for all individual 
persons and families who worship with us on 
Sundays and who intend to participate in the life of 
our parish with their time, talent and treasures.  For 
more information, please contact the Parish Office or 
log onto our website.  Registration is necessary for 
celebrating Marriage and Baptism here, as well 
as for the issuing of Sponsor Certificates. 

PARISH REGISTRATION 

Adoration Chapel Theresa Ballard 

Altar Servers Jennifer Daudelin 

Baptism Preparation Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ 

Bereavement Ministry Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ 

Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word Clare Clark 

Church óCleaning Crewô Linda Campiglia 

Eucharistic Ministers Jim DeLuccia 

Evaôs Kitchen Volunteers Chung Wallace 

Faith Formation Judi Cocilovo 

Festival Committee Matthew Cavallo 

Finance Committee William Murphy 

Funeral Ministry Kathryn Krause 

Holy Name Society David Hall  

Knights of Columbus Alex Hodor 

Lectors Mark Peischl 

Music John Peragallo 

Pastoral Advisory Board James Meringer 

Prayer Shawl Ministry Elaine Mingo 

Queen of Peace Prayer Group Julia Rogacki  

R.C.I.A. Sister Dorothy Dee, SSJ 

Sacred Linens Judi Meo 

Scripture Study Maureen Kolis 

Scouts: 

          Boy: Dr. Henry Madalian 
          Cub: James Koppenal 

Social Ministry Deacon Vincent Cocilovo 

Ushers Joseph Campbell 

Wedding Ministry Lois Nolan 

Womenôs Cornerstone TBD  
 

For further information and to be in contact with any of these 
ministries, please contact the Parish Office. 

PARISH MINISTRIES & ORGANIZATIONS 

Boy Scout Troop 108 is holding its annual pancake 
breakfast on Sunday, November 3, from 8:00 a.m. - 
12:00 p.m. at Our Lady of The Valley Church in  
Father Rugel Hall. 
 

The breakfast menu includes pancakes, 
sausage, fruit, bagels, doughnuts, pastries, 
coffee, hot chocolate, and juice.  Tickets 
are $10 per person and can be purchased at the 
door.  Children 5 and under are free. 
 

This is typically the troop's only fundraiser of the 
year and donations will go towards the purchase of 
new equipment and scout activities. Troop 108  
participates in many community service projects 
throughout the year, teaching boys the value of  
giving back to their community. Come show your 
support! 

TROOP 108 PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
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Open House 
 

Sunday, October 27, 12:00 p.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
 

Register Online, www.depaulcatholic.org 
 

Questions? Call the Office of Admissions at  
973-694-3702, Ext. 442 

DEPAUL CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 

Don Bosco Prep is proud to announce its second Fall 
Open House for prospective and transfer students on 
Sunday, October 27, 2019, from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 
p.m. (preceded by 12:00 p.m. Mass). Hour-long 
tours will take place every 15 minutes. We hope to 
see you there!  

DON BOSCO PREP 

IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY SCHOOL 

Open House for 6th, 7th, and 8th grade girls  
and families 

 

Sunday, October 27, at 12:00 p.m. 
 

Call 973-226-0660, ext. 1122 

MOUNT SAINT DOMINIC ACADEMY 

The Little Sisters of the Poorôs Annual Christmas 
Craft & Bake Sale – Turkey & Ham Drop 

 
Saturday, November 23 

Free Admission 
10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

 
St. Josephôs Home for the Elderly 

140 Shepherd Lane, Totowa NJ 07512 
(Parking and Entrance on Cumberland Ave. Only) 

 
For Information: 973-942-0300 or 

www.littlesistersofthepoortotowa.org 

THE LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR 

What makes IHM a special place?  Our educational 
program focuses on the individuality of each student 
and provides a challenging curriculum that 
encourages students to achieve their full potential.  
The nurturing, respectful environment allows the 
children to develop into confident, well-rounded 
individuals.  IHMôs core strength is the quality and 
dedication of its teachers and consistency and 
security are critical to the childôs sense of well-
being.  Our faculty is devoted and highly qualified.  
All of our teachers are NJ state certified with many 
carrying advanced degrees.  Our teachers average 25 
years of teaching experience and faculty turn-over is 
low, ensuring that children build solid, long term 
relationships with their teachers. 
 

IHM School is a K - 8 Catholic school serving Wayne Township and the 
surrounding communities, with a separate preschool, SMALL 
BLESSINGS, for three and four year olds offering flexible days and 
hours.  For further information call 973-694-1225. 

POCKETBOOK BINGO - Holy Spirit School will 
be hosting a POCKETBOOK BINGO on Friday, 
November 22, featuring genuine designer Michael 
Kors, Ralph Lauren, Kate Spade, and Coach purses. 
 
Doors will open at 5:00 p.m.  BINGO calling will 
start at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Tickets are $25 per person if purchased by  
November 8.  Tickets purchased after November 8 
and at the door will be $30 per person.  Price  
includes 10 sheets (10 games) of POCKETBOOK 
BINGO with 3 chances to win for each BINGO 
game.  Price also includes coffee, tea, and dessert.   
 
In addition to the 10 BINGO games, there will be a 
tricky tray, two cash 50/50 BINGO games, and a 
regular 50/50 cash raffle.  For some added fun, this 
year we will be adding a Spin Wheel giving you 
more chances to win a bag!  Bingo daubers will be 
available for purchase. 
 
Participants are also welcome to bring food to have 
at their table.  This is a reserved seating event.  For 
tickets call Holy Spirit School at 973-835-5680 
Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.   Evenings 
and weekends call/text 862-228-3430 or e-mail  
hssbingo@gmail.com.   
 
Only adults 21 and over may attend.  All proceeds 
will benefit the children of Holy Spirit School. 
 

Holy Spirit School 
330 Newark-Pompton Turnpike 

Pequannock, NJ 07440 

HOLY SPIRIT FUNDRAISER 

The Bishopôs Annual Appeal helps support the  
significant cost associated with the education of our 
seminarians for the priesthood in our Diocese - such 
as years of room, board, tuition, and other related 
expenses.  Your gift today helps prepare our  
seminarians for the future.  For your convenience, 
you can make an online gift or pledge at 
www.2019appeal.org.  May God bless you for your 
support! 

òFOR I WAS HUNGRYéó 

http://www.littlesistersofthepoortotowa.org
mailto:hssbingo@gmail.com
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The Cry of the Poor 
 
I remember when a certain Jesuit brother died, a most unassuming man. His name was Julius Petrik, always known to us 
as just Brother Petrik. His funeral Mass took place a few days before the 30th Sunday of Ordinary Time, with the same 
readings we will hear this Sunday. They were perfect for him. He was 94 years old, and in the very best sense of the 
word, he was ordinary. He had been a quiet presence ever since I was a very young man in the Jesuits. He did not attract 
attention. He took pains to avoid it, so it seemed. 
 
In one sense I never knew him, such was his silence. His gentle eyes pointed down, he carried out his tasks without fuss, 
and—for a long time, maybe always—he ate his meals in a room by himself. I suppose some would just have called him 
a ñcharacter,ò or would have branded him as pathologically shy. 
 
My intuition said otherwise. I sensed something very holy about Brother. As the years went by I would take care to greet 
him when I would meet him and he would smile with a wide grin and greet me with real gladness. We would exchange 
some small talk and then each go back to our tasks. Introversion took second place to the palpable spirit of love within 
him. 
 
I speak of this good man not to publicize him, something that would be a shock to him, but because my heart is more at 
ease for my encounters with him. In a word, Brother was a humble man. His prayer surely must have reached God. 
 
He served gladly. 
 
I think such humility is the key to this Sundayôs scripture. Listen to what the First Reading says: 
 

The one who serves God willingly is heard; 
his petition reaches the heavens. 
 

The prayer of the lowly pierces the clouds; 
it does not rest till it reaches its goal, 
nor will it withdraw till the Most High responds, 
judges justly and affirms the right, 
and the Lord will not delay. 
 

Such prayer pierces the clouds and does not rest till it finds its goal! Of course our minds race to power: anyone 
who can force their prayers through to heaven must be able to get everything he wants. No worries about being 
weak or unworthy: such a one has command over the Most High God! 
 
At least it is tempting to think that way. 
 
But look closely. The prayer that finds heaven is that of the lowly. Such prayer stays before Godôs throne not 
because it is wild and stormy but because it embodies the hushed spirit of truth. It whispers humble needs to the 
very one who can answer them. It does not have a hidden purpose. 
 
Which of the following two people do you think embodies such lowliness? The Pharisee? 
 

O God, I thank you that I am not like the rest of humanity— 
greedy, dishonest, adulterous—or even like this tax collector; 
I fast twice a week, and I pay tithes on my whole income. 

 

or the Publican? 
 

O God, be merciful to me a sinner. 
 

We know what Jesus thinks. In the Gospel he says, ñI tell you, the latter went home justified, not the former; for 
whoever exalts himself will be humbled, and the one who humbles himself will be exalted.ò 
 
Whatever internal battles Brother Petrik may have faced, I thank God that I was blessed to receive his gracious, shy, 
unassuming love. 
 
I would love to be like him. 

John Foley, SJ 

SPIRITUAL REFLECTION 

http://usccb.org/bible/readings/102719.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/102719.cfm

